
 

 

 

City worker’s death saddens, shocks 
 

Statement of Alderman Russell W. Stamper, II 
March 23, 2017 

 
The senseless shooting death yesterday of a City of Milwaukee Department of Neighborhood 
Services employee while working in the 15th District near N. 23rd and W. Cherry Streets is 
sickening and shocking.  My heart is heavy, and my prayers and my thoughts are with the 
worker’s loved ones at this time. 
 
The City of Milwaukee is blessed to have a dedicated family of employees who work hard to 
keep our neighborhoods and our citizens safe, to keep our streets and blocks clean, to make sure 
our systems and our city codes are followed, and to make our city better each and every day. Our 
employees are dedicated and committed, and they do their work with a sense of pride and 
positivity. When one of them is taken from us suddenly and tragically, the pain and grief is 
deeply felt by all members of our city family. 
 
I ask all citizens and neighbors to join together to pray for our fallen city worker, to support his 
family and loved ones, and to offer support and encouragement to all city workers during this 
difficult time. 
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